
Document: AROC Notice, Register Page Number: 26 IR 184
Source: October 1, 2002,  Indiana Register, Volume 26, Number 1

Disclaimer: This document was created from the files used to produce the official Indiana Register. However,
this document is unofficial.

TITLE 50 DEPARTMENT OF LOCAL
GOVERNMENT FINANCE

NOTE: Under IC 6-1.1-31-1, the name of the State Board of Tax Commissioners is changed to Department of Local
Government Finance, effective January 1, 2002.

LSA Document #01-402

September 10, 2002

Representative Jerry Denbo, Chair
Administrative Rules and Oversight Committee

Re: Correction in August 7, 2002, Notice of Delay in Adoption of Rules LSA Document #01-402

On August 7, 2002, the Department of Local Government Finance notified you that it had determined that it may not
be able to adopt, and obtain the Governor’s approval of, the proposed rule incorporating minor changes and corrections
to the Real Property Assessment Guidelines for 2002–Version A, published by the state board of tax commissioners
and dated May 10, 2001, (LSA Document # 01-402) within one (1) year of the date of notice of intent to adopt the rule
as published under IC 4-22-2-23. That notice stated that the expected adoption date was March 1, 2003.

We have been informed that there was a scrivener’s error in that notice. Please be advised that the last paragraph of the
letter should read:

Expected Adoption Date

The Department of Local Government Finance anticipates that it will be able to adopt the rule and obtain the Governor’s
approval, before February 1, 2003. Because the stated “expected date” will control the validity of the rule, it expects
to adopt and obtain the Governor’s approval of the rules before March 1, 2003.

We wanted to draw this issue to your attention in order that there be no misunderstanding. Your understanding of these
circumstances is greatly appreciated. If you need additional information please do not hesitate to contact me at 233-4361.
Thank you.

Sincerely,

Beth Henkel 
General Counsel


